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MHSA November Meeting 
Browning was approved to move to the Northwest Class “A” conference at the November 2016 MHSA 

meeting. The Northwest Class “A” conference will have the following schools: Ronan, Polson, 

Whitefish Libby and Columbia Falls. The Southwest Class “A” conference will have the following 

schools: Frenchtown, Corvallis, Stevensville, Hamilton, Butte Central and Dillon. 

 

MHSA Annual Meeting 

I will not be attending the MHSA Annual meeting in Billings on January 15 and 16,2017.  There are 2 

proposals that will be voted on at the annual meeting.  

 

1. Proposal to Amend Executive Board Term of MTSBA Representative 

2. Proposal to Amend Eighth Grade Participation/Transfer By-Laws 

3. Proposal to Amend Transfer By-Law 

4. Proposal to Amend Jewelry Rule 

5. Proposal to Amend Allowable Post Season Tournament Expenses 

 

All Class A schools will be meeting on January 15, 2016 at 4:00 pm to discuss any issues or share any 

information pertaining to Class A. 

 

Football Camp  
I was contacted by a representative of the Washington Redskins Original Americans Foundation: 

Kendra Brown Director of Special Programs 

21300 Redskin Park Drive 

Ashburn, VA 20147 

 

Kendra had spoken with Brian Gallup while the board was in Washington D.C this fall. Brian had 

contacted me and wanted me to reach out to Ms. Brown about her idea of having a football camp 

sponsored by the Original Americans Foundation. I contacted Ms. Brown to get the information about 

the football camp. 

 

The information that I received was “It was a pleasure speaking with you this afternoon about our 2017 

Camps. Sorry ....it took me so long to get this to you. The Washington Redskins Original Americans 

Foundation is sponsoring 10 Youth Football Camps throughout the United States this summer. 

Wondering if your school, coaches and administration would be interested in hosting a Camp with our 

sponsorship? After taking a look the days we still have open are July 19th, 20th, and 21st. 

 

Please find attached one of our 2017 Flyers with more camp information. The dates at the very bottom 

of the flyer are dates that Riddell and USA Football will be making their presentations at specific camps. 

Please feel free to call or email me back with any questions or if you would like to Request a Camp I 

will be happy to send you a Request Form. Have a wonderful day, 

Additional information that I gathered was the Original American Foundation will bring current and 

former NFL players to assist our local football coaching staff in putting on a football camp. The local 



coaching staff will set up the schedule for the camp each day and the NFL players will assist the 

coaching staff with drills and teaching fundamentals each day. The NFL players will also be able to talk 

with the kids that attend during lunch and different times throughout each day. There is no cost to the 

kids participating in the camp. There is a small amount of funding that coaches can received as a stipend 

for working the camp. The athletic department would like for the board to approve this camp when it is 

brought to the board for approval. 

Boys Basketball 
Our boys’ basketball team has 1 win and 3 losses. They are steadily showing improvement in 

fundamentals and teamwork. They have the upcoming games 1/5/17 against Conrad, 1/6/17 against Cut 

Bank, 1/7/17 against Belgrade, 1/13/17 against Havre, 1/14/17 at Lewistown. All games that were 

cancelled in December during the bad weather have been rescheduled. 

 

Girls Basketball 
Our girls’ basketball team has 2 wins and 2 losses. They are also steadily showing improvement in 

fundamentals and teamwork. They have the following upcoming games 1/5/17 at Conrad, 1/6/17 against 

Cut Bank, 1/7/17 at Belgrade, 1/13/17 at Havre, 1/14/17 against Lewistown. All games that were 

cancelled in December during the bad weather have been rescheduled. 

 

Wrestling 
Our wrestling team went to Whitefish on December 22, 2016 to wrestle Polson and Whitefish in a dual 

match against each school. The BHS wrestlers were able to come away with the win against Polson. 

Coach McDonald was very proud of his team as the team upset the number 4 ranked team in Class A. 

Our wrestling team has been competing strong at their wrestling matches. Individually we have had 

many of our wrestlers placing in the top 6 in each of the wrestling weight classes. Coaches are very 

proud of the kids and are impressed with improvements made by the wrestlers. They have the following 

wrestling tournaments; 1/5/17 at Fairfield, 1/6/17 and 1/7/17 at Cut Bank, 1/13/17 and 1/14/17 at 

Missoula. 

 

BMS Volleyball 

Browning Middle School volleyball started on December 19, 2016. We will be having 3 teams at the 7th 

grade level and 3 teams at the 8th grade level. 

 

Napi Elementary 6th Grade Volleyball 
We moved our start date back to have the season start after the Christmas break. 4th, 5th and 6th grade 

Volleyball starts January 4, 2017. We are expecting a great season of fun for the student athletes. 

Coaches are excited to get going.  

 


